
MNARA EDUCATIONLIMITED
P.O. Box 95596-80106

Mombasa
KENYA

Tel: +254720388255
Email: mnaraeducation@gmail.comMombasa, 31 August 2022

Mr. Lau Deng
Project Manager
Fujita Corporation – Mitsubishi Corporation Consortium
P O Box 42071 – 80100Mombasa

Dear Sir,
RE: Report on Bamba Medical Camp 25-30 July and Community Service 25 July-7 August 2022
This is a provisional report of the recently concluded Bamba Medical Camp and Community Service. It is
also an assessment of how we delivered on our purpose of transforming a few lives in Bamba while
appreciating those who participated in the project. In due course, we shall create a website to facilitate
photos of the activities to the various donors and well-wishers who made this project a reality; in the
meantime, you can visit this link: https://photos.app.goo.gl/9TMch4pCsLrpVs4c6

1. Approvals and Organization
We are grateful to Doctor Benjamin Okanga (Aga Khan Hospital, Mombasa) and Sister Regina of

Tudor Pastoral Centre who helped us to get the approval for the Medical Camp, issued on 15 July 2022 byDr. David Mulewa, the Director of Kilifi County Health Services.
In addition, we would also like to extend our gratitude to Mr. Daniel Chengo Jefwa, the project

coordinator of Mbazizo Community Based Organization, who was responsible for organizing the reporting
days of the people living with disabilities in Bamba Ward, the main target of the medical camp.

We would also like to thank the Bamba Parish Priest, Father Faustine Mtenzi, and his assistant FatherJoachim Kioko, who availed the parish house for the preparation of the meals and a classroom for the
accommodation of some of the volunteers.

We also want to mention Dr. Jotham Njoroge who took care of the Italian volunteers when they
passed through Nairobi on their way to/from Bamba.

2. Donations received
Below is a list of the donations we received from various donors, in kind and cash:

https://photos.app.goo.gl/9TMch4pCsLrpVs4c6


3. Volunteers
We are heavily indebted to the volunteers who took time out of their schedules and braved the

discomfort of being away from home in order to make this medical and work camp a reality.
a. Volunteer doctors

Dr. George Tendwa GP and our Coordinator 25-27 JulyDr. Angela Kirag GP 25-29 JulyDr. Abraham Malueth GP 25-29 JulyDr. Solace Velesi GP 25-30 JulyDott. Federico Vender GP 25 July – 4 AugustDott. Giovanni Morandini Recent graduate 25 July – 4 AugustDr. Eric Wanjala Gynecologist 31 JulyDott. Matteo De Bernardo Recent graduate 28 July -Dott. Alessandro Cristofolini Recent graduate 28 JulyMr. Giuseppe Pellegrino Medical student 25 July-30 August

Donor Cash In kindGratia et Salus, Italy ECG machine
Mombasa Cement 250 kg of rice200 kg of maize meal10 bags of cement
Fujita Corporation/ Kisima Health 8 cartons of assortedmedicines &1 microscope
Coast General Hospital, Dr. Rafida Skin, Eye & Ear infectionointmentsItalian volunteers Kshs 801,970Mini Bakeries Bread, cakes, biscuitsFantasy Bakers Bread, cakes, biscuitsNatures Ltd. 10 crates of bottled water
Trustcare Medical Centre

Albendazole 1000 tabs,Cetrizine 1000 tabs,Nilheat 300 tubesMr. Samir Shah Sanitizer 10 litersDafra Pharma Ltd. ½ carton of medicines
Kiarie Kariuki & Co Advocates Kshs 95,000
Ameli Inyangu & Partners Kshs 50,000 1-day free legal advice
Pwani Oil 40 liters of vegetable oil &20 Kg cooking fat



b. The following are the names of the volunteer para-medical staff
Gonah Karisa Charo Lab-technician 25 July – 5 AugustMartha Mwihaki Ndungu Clinical Officer 28 – 30 JulyFrancis Kambi Dzaya Nurse 25 July – 5 AugustPeter Kioko Acting Pharmacist 25-31 JulyVictor Amani Translator & secretarial duties 25 – 30 JulyMohamed Hamza Translator & secretarial duties 25 – 30 JulyNoel Sifa Translator & secretarial duties 25 – 30 JulyGrace Dama Tabu Translator & secretarial duties 25 – 30 JulyMoffat Obala Trainee nurse 28-30 July

Number of patients served:
25 July 10726 July 16527 July 18628 July 15029 July 25130 July 1502 August* 103 August* 104 August* 10TOTAL 1039

Number of medical tests
25 July 926 July 1627 July 1628 July 1629 July 18Sub-total 7530 July 61 August 72 August 13 August 64 August 2TOTAL 97

Upon completion of themedical camp, we handed over to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Dispensary,
Bamba, the ECG machine, the microscope and the medicine supplies left over.
* After the Medical camp, some of the Italian doctors stayed back to carry out home visits to those patients who
were unable to attend the camp due to their disabilities; the figures are estimates.

4. Community Service
The Community Work included the rehabilitation of the toilets and one classroom at Furaha Catholic

School, and the external painting of Saint Maria Goretti Catholic Church.
The Kenyan volunteers who participated were:
Peter Ndeda Overall Camp Director 19 July-7 AugCornelius Muli BSc Agriculture graduate 25 July-7 AugFrederick Oketch BSc Animal Science graduate 25-29 July; 3-6 AugPius Gachugu Engineering student TUM 26 July – 6 AugEdwin Mungai Engineering student TUM 26 July – 4 AugAnthony Chacha Engineering student TUM 26 July – 6 Aug



Joseph Mwema Electrician 6 August

Italian volunteers who participated were:
Gaetano Caputo Lawyer 25 July – 7 AugMattia Manzini Economics student & Photographer 25 July – 7 AugFrancesco Vender Engineering student 25 July – 7 AugEugenio Peroni Engineering student 25 July – 7 AugFederico Marchi Economics student 25 July – 7 AugCarlo Cortesi Humanities student 25 July – 7 AugPaolo Marchesini Law student 25 July – 7 AugLuigi Vasallo Catholic Priest 25 July – 7 Aug

The following are the names of volunteers who participated in areas other than construction and painting:
Geoffrey Mng’ambwa BSc Agriculture graduate Worked in the kitchenBrian Gicheru BSc Environmental Sciences & Journalist Worked in the kitchenDavies Masese CPA (K) Worked in the kitchenMary Mapenzi University student Worked in the kitchenElizabeth Dama University student Worked in the kitchenVishal Shah ACCA Organizing CommitteeAbrahamWachenje CPA (K) Organizing CommitteeEric Ndoria MSc Actuarial Science Various tasks

We handed over to St Maria Goretti Catholic Church, Bamba, the construction and painting material left
over; we also donated the beddings the volunteers used.
We want to reiterate our gratitude to everyone, even to those whose names we missed, and invite
suggestions on how we can do it better next time.

Yours sincerely,

Charles Sotz
Dr. Charles Sotz
Director


